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CAL POLY POMONA 
The Annual Tractor and Car show at 

Cal Poly is always a well attended show, 
and it’s even more important to our club 
now that we have a working relationship 
with the university. 

Bob Smith and his crew have been 
working diligently on old equipment that 
belongs to the university. Several of their 
projects were on display at the show, 
including tractors and a Bean spray rig 
powered by a Novo engine.

So many WAPA members attended that 
we completely filled up our allotted space, 
and curved around into the driveway. This 
was probably the best display we’ve ever 
done for Cal Poly. There were also 
members running their tractors through the 
field, Don Hunter with Holt 111, and Gus 
Lukrofka with his Gibsons and his Ford 
flatbed.   -Rob Skinner

Fun and Games at Cal Poly Bob Smith accepted a plaque on behalf of WAPA

The school raises much of the produce that is sold in the 
Farm Store. The store is open throughout the year.



ENGINES, TRACTORS, CARS, 
TRUCKS, FLOWERS, FRUIT, AND 
VEGETABLES AT THE FARM STORE



Minutes of the Board of Directors Meeting 
Held May 13, 2011

Board Members Present: Dan 
Kato, Bob Smith, Bob Swan, Jim 
Davis, Leroy Overstreet, Craig 
Maxwell, Joe Siddons.

Board Members Excused: 
Kelley Garcia, Jack Johnson, 
Tom Millett.

M e m b e r s P r e s e n t : G u s 
Lukrofka

Visitors: None

President Dan Kato called the 
meeting to order at 6:42pm and 
led us in the flag salute.

Reports: 

President: Dan Kato gave a brief 
report on the Cal Poly show and 
mentioned that all present had a 
good time.

Vice President: Bob Swan 
presented to the stand in 
Secretary the final copy of the 
clubs insurance policy. This 
policy will be turned over to Tom 
Millett at the next meeting.

Secretary: Bob Smith made a 
motion to approve the minutes of 
the Apri l 8, 2011 meeting. 
Second by Jim Davis. All in favor.

Membership: Jim Davis made a 
motion to approve returning 
member Paris Fish to our 
membership. Second by Joe 
Siddons. All in favor. 

Total membership is as follows: 
Paying=100 
Life=23 
Charter=1 
Honorary=1 
Total=125

Purchasing: Leroy Overstreet 
reported on helping member 
Klaus Duebbert get the 15 hp 
Fairbanks running at the Calico 
Ghost Town.

Safety: Joe Siddons had no 
problems to report.

Shows: Bob Smith made a 
motion to sanction the Home 
School Show on May 30. Second 
by Leroy Overstreet. All in favor. 

Bob Smith made a motion to 
sanction the Brentwood show on 
June 5. Second by Jim Davis. All 
in favor.

M u s e u m : C r a i g M a x w e l l 
received a call from the county 
stating that they are progressing 
but nothing solid.

Adjournment: 7:30 pm

Failure to follow operation instructions may 
result in serious personal injury, electrical shock, 
and/or fire.


A. Do no use loose clothing or jewelry. Keep 
your clothing and gloves away from moving 
parts. Avoid accidental starting. Be sure the 
power switch is in the locked or off position 
before inserting battery pack.


B. Remove adjusting keys or wrenches before 
turning the tool on. Do not overreach. Keep 
proper footing and balance.


C. Always wear appropriate eye or face 
protection for the job.


D. Use proper means to secure work piece 
before starting work. Never secure the work 
piece with your hands or body as it is unstable 
and may lead to an injury.


E. Disconnect battery pack from tool. If the 
tool has an off switch, place it in the off 
position before making any adjustments or 
changing accessories.


F. Keep drilling bits sharp and clean. Pilot 
holes shall be used when appropriate. Sharp 
cutting bits and the use of pilot holes are less 
likely to bind and are easier to control. If drill 
has means for an auxiliary/side handle, it must 
be used. Do not attempt to operate without 
holding the drill with both hands. Numerous 
injuries have occurred due to drill bit binding. 
Using a drill handle will help avoid such 
injuries.


G. Wear hearing protection when using a 
power tool with intensive noise or for 
prolonged periods of time as hearing loss or 
damage to the ear drum may result from high 
sound levels.

Power Tool Safety



Board of Directors Meeting 
June 10, 2nd Friday of the Month 
6:30 p.m. – 8:30 p.m.  

The WAPA Board of Directors 
meeting is held at Heritage Park in 
Santa Fe Springs. All members are 
welcome and encouraged to 
attend.  If you have ideas on how 
WAPA can become a better club, 
or if you just want to come and join 
in the festivities, please join us.


 Heritage Park Rd. is located 
just south of Telegraph Road just 
west of Norwalk Boulevard. The 
meeting is held in the train depot 
next to the steam locomotive.


June 5, Sunday 
Brentwood Science Magnet 
School  
Science Fair 
Setup 9:00 to 10:30 
Show 11:00 to 4:00 

The Science Fair is an annual 
event for the school that is 
educational for the kids, and a 
fundraiser, as well. 


The kids here are polite, 
inquisitive, and smarter than you 
might think. This school seems to 
be doing a good job. Let’s all 
come out and lend a hand by 
showing our engines.


Directions: From the 405, exit 
Wilshire and go west. Turn right 
on Bundy. Pass Montana and the 
entrance is on the left of the 
playing field.


June 11, Saturday 
Sonora High School  
FFA Car Show and 
La Habra Community Fair 
Setup 7:30-8:30 
Show 9:00-4:00 

The FFA Car Show is a 
fund raising event for the 
kids who raise livestock at 
the school. The event now 
includes a community fair 
that will also have food, 
vendors, a dog show, and a 
livestock auction.


The location is 401 S. 
Palm, in La Habra. enter 
the show area from the 
south end of the parking 
lot, not the north end where 
the cars wait in line.


Bring your own water 
and shade. Do not arrive 
prior to 7:30. 

Upcoming Events
Western Antique 
Power Associates

The Hit & Miss is the 
monthly publication of the 
Western Ant ique Power 
Associates, a 501 (c) 3 
organization dedicated to the 
preservat ion of ant ique 
e n g i n e s , t r a c t o r s a n d 
machinery related to our 
industrial and agricultural 
heritage.


To learn more about our 
club, please visit us at 
www.wapa.us.


For article or picture 
s u b m i s s i o n s t o t h e 
newsletter, contact Rob 
Skinner at editor@wapa.us.


